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School is out!  Vacation is here!  It’s Summer! 

 

And what a summer it is turning out to be!  The  

Weather has been fantastic, our activities are in  

full swing and we are busier than ever! 

 

As always, the best summer is a safe summer. 

Please see the notes in this newsletter on  

Summer safety.   

 

Have a wonderful summer! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The Volunteer Committee is working hard to make sure lots of fun is planned this summer!  Some of our activity 

dates have changed from the “FUN” calendar you received earlier this year.  Always look to this newsletter or 

the calendar in the store window for the updated information. 

Once again, we have a Volunteer Corner at the store – this is where you can find sign up sheets and our 

mailbox. Also remember that our email address is  cedarrailvolunteers@yahoo.com.  

A Huge Thank You goes out to the Saugeen Antique Steam Show.  As you know, the steam show has opted to 

close its doors and will not be running here at Cedar Rail again.  On behalf of the Steam Show Committee, Isabel 

Hewitson presented the Cedar Rail Volunteer Committee with a very generous donation as well as donated 

tshirts, frisbees, pens and other items for prizes.  Thank you so much! 

Canada Day events were a huge success!   The fireworks were amazing!   Kids’ bingo and kids’ crafts saw a huge 

turnout with over 50 kids at each event!  The ice cream social was a huge success and breakfast served over 

166 adults and many kids!  To top off the weekend, our 50/50 draw had the largest jackpot ever with $655!  

Wow!  Thank you all for helping us make such a fantastic weekend! 

Here is some information on what we have coming up: 

Penny Raffle donations can start being dropped of June 15th.  Please drop either at the office, site 208 or site 

205.  Donations will be accepted until July 10th, and ticket sales will start July 15th.  The penny raffle will be set 

up in West Wind Hall this year and the draw will take place July 31st! 

Kids’ Klub – starts July 7th with 4 weeks of sewing.  Sign up sheet will be at the office.  We will learn the basics of 

sewing and finish the 4 weeks by making a book bag!  Bring your own sewing machine if possible, but we do 

have some machines if you do not have access to one. 

Christmas in July is taking place on July 9th.  Please see information posted at the office and on the bulletin 

boards for information.  Also note that we are asking for donations to the food bank at the dinner Saturday 

night – Dinner is at 5:30.  

The Golf Tournament will be moved to the end of August.  Stay tuned for more info. 

Games Day will be held July 23rd from 1:00-4:00.  Come on out for a fun day of family games and Wing Nite will 

be later that evening.  Watch the bulletin boards and facebook for more information. 

Easter Egg Hunt will take place Sunday, July 31st at 8:00 am.   

The August long weekend will return to regular long weekend schedule with Breakfast and Bingo being held on 

the Sunday. 
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We are excited to bring back our Corn Roast on August 6th in Riverside Hall.  YUM!    

Halloween will take place August 13th with a return to Trick or Treating around the camp for those who are 

comfortable doing so.  Ribbons for your site post will be handed out starting after August long weekend.  

For all of these events, stay tuned for more information. 

Finally, we are excited to say we are planning a Closing Dinner once again!  It is being planned for September 

24th…more information will be out in the next 1-2 weeks – so stay tuned! 

Our next meeting will be held Monday, August 1st at 10:00 am at Riverside Hall.  Please come on out – we can 

always use new ideas and helpers! 

Finally, the positions of Chair, Co-chair and Treasurer will finish up the 2 year term this fall.  If you are thinking 

of putting your name on the ballot this fall, please let one of the executive members know.  We would like to 

have all names in by the volunteer meeting at the beginning of August, with the vote, if necessary, taking place 

at the September meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notes from the Office 

         

  Please note we have made a change in the Garbage Policy -  compost items, 

  such as leaves, grass clippings, etc., will be picked up Monday afternoons  

  rather than with the regular garbage.  If Monday is a holiday, we will do this  

  on Tuesday. 

Laura is getting golf cart numbers out for those who have asked…please be 

patient.  She will try to spin around to your site to get them on.  Also, please 

review the rules on speed and kids on the golf carts. 

    

 

 

 

 

 



  
Fun and Games 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Quick Chuckle 
 

One day, a little girl was sitting and watching her mother do the dishes at the kitchen sink.  She 

suddenly noticed her mother had several strands of white hair sticking out, in contrast on her dark 

hair. 

She looked at her mother and asked “Mommy, why are some of your hairs white?” 

Her Mother replied, “Well, every time you do something wrong and make me unhappy, one of my 

hairs turn white.” 

The little girl was silent for a while and then said, “Poor Grandma.  You must have been very, very hard 

to raise.” 

  



Summer Safety 
 

The best way to have a fun summer is to have a safe summer.  Here is a summer safety quicksheet! 

 

        Campfire Safety 

 

▪ Have a fire ring that creates a barrier between the fire and the      

surrounding grass. 

▪ Never cut branches or trees from the bush – use the campground 

firewood. 

▪ Always be at your site when a campfire is lit. 

▪ Fully extinguish the fire before leaving your site or going to bed. 

▪ There should always be an adult on site when a campfire is going. 

▪ Sit at a distance from the fire. 

▪ Use roasting sticks with heat resistance handles.  Always ask for help from 

an adult to remove hot food. 

▪ Do not run or play around the fire. 

▪ It is always a good idea to keep water handy in case a fire. 

 

 

Cedar Rail Campground Road Safety  

 

▪ The speed limit in the Campground is 10 km/hr.  We are  

Camping – no need to rush. 

▪ Do not drive when you have been drinking alcohol. 

▪ Ensure you have lights on your golf cart or bike after dark. 

▪ If you do not have lights, you should not ride your bike after 

dark. 

▪ Wear a bike helmet. 

▪ Parents should be watching young children when they 

  are walking or biking on the road.  Remember to always  

 look both ways when crossing a street. 

▪ Teach your children the safety rules when they are biking.   

No one needs to bike as fast as possible and not be able to  

stop safely.  Also, please remind them not to bike in front 

of cars, golf carts or tractors/other vehicles. 

 

 



 

Recipes and Tidbits 

Do you have a recipe you would like to share?  Submit at the office for use in our next newsletter! 

Campfire Treats 

Quick and easy treats to make over the campfire! 

Campfire Cones 

Waffle cones, fruit, mini marshmallows, chocolate chips, 
M&Ms, caramels, mini reeces – try something new! 

Put items in cone. 

Wrap cone in foil. 

Place over campfire on grill for 3-5 minutes. 

Carefully remove from grill, remove foil, enjoy! 

Then make another…and another…and another…😊 

 

 

Campfire Cinnamon Roll-Ups 

1 pkg crescent dough 
1 tsp Cinnamon 
¼ cup Sugar 
Bamboo skewers 
Optional Glaze:  ¼ cup powdered sugar and 2-3 tbsp water. 
     Mix well. 
 
Soak Bamboo skewers in water for 30 minutes.  Dry off. 
 
Mix cinnamon and sugar in small bowl.  Separate crescent rolls. 
Wrap crescent rolls around skewer.  Roll in cinnamon sugar. 
Place on grill, rotating frequently for about 5 minutes or until dough 
is cooked. 
 
Drizzle with glaze if desired.  Eat.  Rub Belly.  Sigh happily. 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


